

## Peter Milczyn, B.Arch.

Councillor, Etobicoke-Lakeshore Ward 5



Tuesday June 15th, 2010

To: Patsy Morris, Government Management Committee secretary

Cc: Chair, Councillor Bill Saundercook

Committee members: Councillor Mike Del Grande Councillor Adrian Heaps Councillor Doug Holyday Councillor Pam McConnell

Re: Acquisition of Toronto District School Board's 80 Lothian Avenue site

Please find attached a petition from Ted Morris, publicity/public relations chair of Learning Unlimited at the Fairfield Seniors Community Centre in Ward 5. The petition encourages the City of Toronto to ensure that all land adjacent to 80 Lothian Ave (Fairfield Seniors Community Centre) is combined into one parcel of parkland and maintained as parkland. The Petition has 489 signatures in support of the above position. Please circulate this petition as communications to the Government Management Committee for its June 17<sup>th</sup> meeting.

Sincerely,

Peter Milczyn Councillor Etobicoke-Lakeshore Ward 5

Getting things done for Etobicoke-Lakeshore